February 1946 Journal

L. U. No. 230 Victoria B. C.


Editor: May we take this opportunity to wish all our members, far and near, the compliments of the season. 


During 1945 many important events have taken place in Canada; probably the most important being a federal election in June last. The results of this election determined the conditions under which Canadian wage earners as a whole will live for the next four years or so, and also our relationship with other countries. 


In the fierce struggle between the “private enterprisers” and those advocating fundamental changes in our economic set-up, the wage earners, who at that time were all still on somebody’s payroll, decided by majority vote to carry on in the traditional manner. We are still doing so. An ever- growing army of unemployed is now uneasily wondering what it is all about. In September British Columbia held a Provincial election; once again “private enterprise” pulled through, although its success can be very largely attributed to defective registration of voters, particularly service men and women, resulting in large numbers being disfranchised. The drastic curtailment of war contracts has meant loss of employment to thousands in this province and a serious loss in membership to this organization. While this local has endeavored to help point out the way to security and better living conditions, organized labor generally has confined its activities to the collection of dues and the patrolling of jurisdiction fences, neglecting such important matters as education of members in trade union philosophy and plans for a better postwar world.


I could go a long way with Brother I. S. Gordon, press secretary of L. U. No. 7, of Springfield. Among all the letter writers, he evidently has few illusions as to the wage earners’ position in our present-day economic picture. Recent reactions of workers have once again proved an old contention that the stomach is the driving force in most of man’s activities. Generally speaking, workers as a group will not act until driven by necessity; their actions under such pressure are usually hasty and often ineffective. Until labor as a whole is prepared to think its problems through and plan constructively for the future, we shall always be confronted with unemployment and poverty.


Our Research Department is to be commended upon the data published on our working hours over a period of years, also the profits enjoyed by various business concerns during the war.

F. J. BEVIS, P. S.        

